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kNK7u w[loEp3Jx4f5 
Nunavut Housing Corporation 
Nunavutmi Iglulirijirjuarkut 
Société d’habitation du Nunavut 

 

 
Honourable George Kuksuk 
Minister Responsible for  
the Nunavut Housing Corporation 
PO Box 1200,  
Iqaluit NU X0A 0H0 

June 4, 2014 

Nunavut Housing Corporation Letter of Expectation 2014-2015 

Dear Minister Kuksuk:  

Please find herein my response to Nunavut Housing Corporation’s Letter of Expectation, which 
provided direction concerning the reporting responsibilities of the Corporation and outlined 
priorities and desired outcomes for the 2014-2015 fiscal year.  On behalf of myself and the 
Board of Directors, I would like to thank you for the letter, and confirm its acceptance.  

We agree that the Nunavut Housing Corporation plays an integral role in respect to the 
provision of housing in the territory, and that adequate and affordable housing is intricately 
linked to the health, education, and overall well-being of Nunavummiut.  

Adequate housing that meets the needs of all individuals not only improves the health, both 
mental and physical, of families and communities, but is a significant contributor to economic 
growth and development, and can lead to increased self-reliance.  Investment in housing also 
generates long-term cost savings in many other areas, including health care.  Therefore, the 
responsibilities of the Nunavut Housing Corporation align with the vision of the future as outlined 
in Sivumut Abluqta: Stepping Forward Together, and the four priorities that will make Nunavut 
an even better place for our children and grandchildren: 

o Self-reliance and optimism through education and training 
o Healthy families through strong and resilient communities 
o Economic growth through responsible development across all sectors 
o Good government through wise use of resources 

As Chairperson of the Nunavut Housing Corporation Board of Directors, I recognize the 
importance of the Board’s commitment to Sivumut Abluqta.  Specific attention will be paid to 
develop more energy efficient and economical solution, and ensure more affordable housing 
options are available to meet the varied needs of Nunavummiut, including the needs of a 
growing elder population. 
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I welcome a review of programs and services of the NHC to meet the Government’s priority of 
good governance through wise use of resources, and to ensure the Corporation is meeting its 
expected outcomes. 

I acknowledge my responsibility to ensure that the NHC works closely with the Departments of 
Finance and Executive and Intergovernmental Affiars to meet our responsibilities under the new 
Public Service Act, and the implementation of the Article 223 of the NLCA, including the 
development of a long-term Inuit employment plan for the NHC.  

I also acknowledge my duty as Chair to ensure the full implementation of the Official Languages 
Act and the Inuit Language Protection Act to ensure that all clients and employees can 
communicate in the language of their choice.  

Expectations and Priorities for 2014-2015 

I am confident that all of your expectations, will be met and the priorities and directions outlined 
in the approved 2014-2015 business plan and budget will be adhered to. Please expect regular 
updates on all business plan priorities to meet the goal of improving accountability and 
transparency. Particular, attention will be paid to the priorities outlined in your letter pertaining to 
the items within:  

• Advisory and Administrative Services 
• Public Housing 
• Staff Housing 
• Homeownership 

Through our Blue Print for Action, we will be implementing the goals and directions outlined in 
the GN Long-Term Comprehensive Housing and Homelessness Strategy. Increased 
collaboration with all departments and agencies will be prioritized to ensure a variety of housing 
options are available to meet the diverse needs of Nunavummiut, as emphasised in Sivumut 
Abluqta.    

Accountability and Financial Management Reporting Expectation for 2014-2015 Fiscal 
Year 

The Board will ensure the Corporation continues to satisfy its tabling requirements, including 
submission of its Business Plan for inclusion in the GN’s Business Plan; its Annual Contracting 
Report and the Corporation’s Annual Report as per Part IX of the Financial Administration  
Act.  

The NHC remains committed to fulfilling reporting responsibilities through the Department of 
Finance, including providing budget variance reports and expense projections for operations 
and maintenance and capital approved by the board on at least a quarterly basis.  

The NHC will also work with the Department of Finance to continue the implementation of the 
quarterly reporting system to closely monitor and report on projects that utilize the $100M the 
GN has received from the CMHC as announced in the 2013 Federal Budget. 



tt6v3ix3=4 1000, Stn. 1400  w3lw5 kNK5 X0A 0H0 Box 1000 Stn.1400 Iqaluit, NU X0A 0H0 
  (867) 975-7200  (867)979-4194 

 Page 3 of 3 
 

In the spirit of strengthening Nunavut’s public agencies, the NHC will continue its close working 
relationship with the Department of Finance at all levels, to ensure an effective flow of both 
formal and informal information. 

I look forward to discussing with you the Nunavut Housing Corporation’s progress in addressing 
the priorities and directions as stated in the 2014-15 Letter of Expectation. 

Sincerely, 

 
 
 
Bob Leonard, 
Chairperson, Nunavut Housing Corporation Board of Directors 
 
Cc: Chris D’Arcy, Deputy Minister, Department of Finance 
 Lori Kimball, Interim President and CEO, Nunavut Housing Corporation 
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